
Mabel Butler 

 

Butler:  Mabel Irene (nee Barnes) 

Peacefully at home on Sunday July 30, 2017 surrounded by her family and 
loved ones.  She is gone to join her loved ones that have gone on before 
her.  Born January 19, 1917 to Charles Barnes and Bertha Barnes (Hill).  She 
was raised by her father, grandmother and later her step mother Annie 
Staats. Mother to Brenda & Jerry Moore, Beverley Butler, Sandra & Jim 
Neufeld, Dan (Eughie) & April Butler, Lucille Butler, Wayne (Fudd) Butler & 
Leola, Linda Butler, Darlene Butler & Roger Martin, Tracey and daughter-in-
law Laura Butler.  Predeceased by her late husband of 69 years, Daniel 
Butler (2008).   Also predeceased by her oldest son Samuel C. Butler, Baby 
Alice, grandsons; Donnie & Jordan and great grandson Ryan and baby great 
granddaughter.   Also was predeceased by her late brothers Welby Barnes 
(Lavina) and  Jim Clench (Betty).  Also survived by 25 grandchildren, 51 
great grandchildren and 18 great great grandchildren. Many nieces and 
nephews.  She is also survived by her best friend Teddy who was her 
constant companion. She will be remembered for her love of family, 
kindness to others, quick wit, easy smile and chuckle, right up until the 
point of her death. The greatest gift she gave us was her time and 
unconditional love and devotion. Her life demonstrated her faith and love 
for the Lord.   Resting at Styres Funeral Home, 1798 4th Line Rd., Ohsweken 
2 pm. Wednesday.  Evening Prayers 7 pm. Wednesday.  Funeral service and 
burial will be held at the Six Nations Pentecostal Church, 1527 4th Line Rd., 
Ohsweken on Thursday, August 3, 2017 at 1 pm.  www.rhbanderson.com 

 


